JAMES T. ALTON MIDDLE SCHOOL

SITE BASED DECISION MAKING COUNCIL MEETING

NOVEMBER 14, 2006

The James T. Alton Middle School Site Based Decision Making Council was called to order at 4:05 PM.  
Vasco Perry served as the Facilitator; Mary Lou Emerine was the Resource Person.  Those present were Jama P. Bennett, Mary Lou Emerine, Vasco Perry, Lara Beard, Wendy Bush, and Sherry Popham.    
Opening Business –

#06-0041- Mary Lou Emerine made the motion to approve the SBDM agenda as amended, seconded by Laura Beard.

VOTE: Consensus/Unanimous

#06-0042 – Mary Lou Emerine made the motion to accept the minutes from the October 17, 2006 meeting as presented to council, seconded by Sherry Popham.

VOTE:  Consensus/Unanimous

Mrs. Bennett shared the following good news with council.

Aubri Snyder and Kat Gimborys competed at the State Cross Country meet.

Courtney and Brittney Howard received recognition from the Optimist Club for their participation in the anti violence wall.

JT Alton students received 1st, 2nd, and 3rd place in the Veteran’s Day poster contest.

Six JT Alton Faculty members attended NMSA conference in Nashville.

Teachers will be delivering thanksgiving baskets to families of JT Alton next week.

Spirit week and LIVE IT Initiative updates was share with council.

Student Achievement – Mrs. Bennett shared with council Ms. Minnich taping by HCEC TV for her American History Grant. 

Planning – Mrs. Bennett communicated with council a creation of multiple- choice assessment for CPS.    The second round of Map Testing underway.    

Budget Report – Mrs. Bennett presented council an overview from the monthly school budget report for   October 2006.

#06-0043 – Sherry Popham made a motion to approve the October, 2006 school budget as presented to council, seconded by Lara Beard.

VOTE:  Consensus/Unanimous

Committee Reports – Ms. Bennett updated council with information for coordinating a textbook committee for the adoption of social studies materials.  Textbook selections are due March 2007.    

Old Business – Departmental chairs presented an overview to council members from their data analysis information and ongoing plans.

Mrs. Bennett presented to council perfect verses outstanding attendance.

Mrs. Bennett updated council members on the progress of the Second Chance program.

New Business - Mrs. Bennett presented to council CSIP revisions with an overview of the corrections to be approved by council.  

#06-0044 – Lara Beard made the motion to accept the CSIP revisions to reflect the No Child Left Behind Data as revised by council, second by Vasco Perry.

VOTE:  Consensus/Unanimous

Mrs. Bennett presented to council JT Alton teacher nominees for the EXcel Award.

Mrs. Bennett discussed with council the 2007-08 proposed calendars by the interim superintendent.   

Miscellaneous/Information - Accident reports from the past month of school were reviewed and discussed.

The next SBDM meeting is set for Tuesday, January 9, 2007 @ 4PM.

Facilitator:  Wendy Bush

Resource:  Mary Lou Emerine

Personnel – April Wade, EBD assistant, resigned November 10, 2006.  Applicants will be interviewed the week after thanksgiving.  

There is currently a part time custodial position posted.

#06-0045 - Mary Lou Emerine made the motion to adjourn, seconded by Vasco Perry.

VOTE:  Consensus/Unanimous

________________________________                                  ___________________________________

Jama P. Bennett, Principal                                                        Vasco Perry, Facilitator

